
April 22, 2025 

The Honorable Vicki Ashworth, Presiding Judge 
Superior Court of El Dorado County 
459 Main Street 
Placerville, CA 95667 

Dear Judge Ashworth: 

Pursuant to Section 933(b) of the California Penal Code, enclosed is the El Dorado County Board of 
Supervisors’ response to the applicable findings and recommendations, as set forth by the El Dorado 
County Grand Jury in its 2024-25 Report 25-02 issued on February 11, 2025, and Report 25-04 issued on 
February 4, 2025. The responses have been approved by the Board of Supervisors and are being submitted 
to the courts via email. 

The Board of Supervisors thanks the Grand Jury for its efforts in reviewing the various aspects of County 
government and operations and commends each member for their investment of time. 

Sincerely, 

George Turnboo, Chair 
El Dorado County Board of Supervisors 

Enclosures: County Responses to FY 2024-25, Cases 25-02 and 25-04 

c: Grand Jury Foreperson 
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